
Vee and Vee Investment Co. 
P.O. Box 1118 

Plant City, Florida 33564 
 

 

Re: Deborah J. Keene Authorization 

 

April 14, 2022 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

Please know that Mrs. Deborah J. Keene (Certified Building Contractor # 

1258202) has authorization to make application or petition on behalf of Vee 

and Vee Investment Co as pertains to an ADA Access Waiver in regards to the 

project under construction since the spring of 2021 at the historic building 

located at 204 N. Collins St, Plant City, FL. 33563, in the City’s Downtown 

Historic District. 

 

Please note also how the waiver is for only one of two identical outdoor seating 

areas whereas the other has full accessibility for disabled patrons, and the one 

now generating a waiver request does so due to: A) an inability to provide such 

without upset to the historical façade, and B) an undue burden of cost 

associated with only 12 seats to a very small business model.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

   Edward M. Verner (President) 
 

 


